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In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren ) 
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Electric Service.  )    
 
 

AMEREN MISSOURI’S REQUEST TO EXTEND DATE BY WHICH IT IS 
REQUIRED TO PROVIDE LED STREET LIGHTING INFORMATION 

 
 COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren 

Missouri or the Company) and for its Request to Extend Date by Which it is Required to 

Provide LED Street Lighting Information (Request), states as follows: 

 1. Ameren Missouri and the Missouri Public Service Commission Staff 

(Staff) entered into a Stipulation and Agreement (Stipulation) filed with the Commission 

on September 28, 2012 which resolved certain issues.  The Commission approved the 

Stipulation by order dated October 10, 2012. 

 2. Paragraph four of the Stipulation resolved the LED street lighting issue for 

purposes of this case.  Ameren Missouri accepted the recommendations of Staff witness 

Hojong Kang and agreed to complete and provide to Staff its evaluation of all issues the 

Company identified in its July 31, 2012 Report to Staff by no later than January 31, 2013.   

The Company further agreed to file an LED street lighting tariff or a status report by no 

later than March 31, 2013.   

 3. As Ameren Missouri has worked through the issues referenced in the 

Stipulation, it has become clear that the analysis required is more complex than it 

previously realized and that the Company will not have it completed by the January 31, 

2013 deadline.  Nor will Ameren Missouri be ready to file an LED tariff or a report by 

March 31, 2013.     
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 4. Ameren Missouri asks the Missouri Public Service Commission to extend 

the dates previously approved.  The Company asks to have until July 31, 2013 to 

complete its evaluation of all issues identified in its July 31, 2012 Report to Staff.  

Additionally, the Company requests to have until September 30, 2013 to file an LED 

street lighting tariff or status report.   Between the time of this filing and the September 

30, 2013 date, the Company agrees to meet (either in person or by telephone) with Staff 

at least every two months on this issue.  The purpose of this meeting is to update Staff on 

the Company’s progress and to allow Staff to comment on the work as it is in process.   

 5. Ameren Missouri has discussed this proposal with Staff and Staff has 

authorized the Company to inform the Commission that Staff does not object to the 

requested change to the Stipulation.    

WHEREFORE, Ameren Missouri respectfully asks the Missouri Public Service 

Commission to issue an order modifying the dates related to the LED street lighting issue 

as set forth above.   

        Respectfully submitted, 

UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY, 
d/b/a Ameren Missouri 

 
/s/Wendy K. Tatro   
Thomas M. Byrne, #33340 
Director and Assistant General Counsel 
Wendy K. Tatro, # 60261 
Corporate Counsel 
Ameren Services Company 
P.O. Box 66149, MC 1310 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 
(314) 554-3484 (phone) 
(314) 554-2514 
(314) 554-4014 (fax) 
AmerenMOService@ameren.com 

mailto:AmerenMOService@ameren.com
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned certifies that true and correct copies of the foregoing have been 

e-mailed or mailed, via first-class United States Mail, postage pre-paid, to the service list 

of record this 25th day of January, 2013. 

 
 
 

/s/ Wendy K. Tatro    
       Wendy K. Tatro 
 


